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Prime Your Boating Safety Education and “Spring Aboard” 
 
Spring is right around the corner and March is a great month for brushing up on boating safety education 
before warm weather calls.  The Oregon State Marine Board encourages all boaters and their passengers, 
regardless of the activity, to take a boating education course before the boating season gets underway.  
The Marine Board is teaming up with other states to promote the “Spring Aboard” campaign before the 
boating season begins.  The Marine Board also encourages having a “second in command” in case of an 
emergency, as an important safety intervention.  Many online course providers are offering a 50% off 
discount for their boating safety courses and many Oregon classroom providers are offering free classes 
or discounts during the week of March 17-23. 
 
“Educated boaters are safer on the water,” says MariAnn McKenzie, Boating Education Coordinator for 
the Marine Board.  “There are no lanes to follow, so it’s important to know what to do if a boat is 
coming at you head on or how to take a wave,” McKenzie adds.  “It’s also important to have another 
person on board who can take immediate control of the boat if something happens to the operator.  
We’re hoping that more than one family member or friend can step in and get educated about safe and 
responsible boat operation and fill the role of a second in command.  This campaign incentive is a great 
way to get started.”   
 
Education courses cover safety for all kinds of boats and what equipment to carry, and also cover boat 
ramp etiquette, courtesy, navigation rules of the road, and highlight the needs of different water 
recreationists so everyone can safely share the water.  McKenzie adds, “Education is the best 
preparation -and the more the merrier.” 
 
Fifty (50) states and U.S. territories require some form of mandatory education courses for operators of 
some powered boats.  For more information about the Marine Board’s approved courses, visit 
https://www.oregon.gov/osmb/boater-info/Pages/Boater-Education-Cards.aspx. 
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https://marineboard.wordpress.com/
https://twitter.com/marineboard
https://www.facebook.com/boatoregon/
http://www.springaboard.org/home
https://www.oregon.gov/OSMB/boater-info/Pages/Classroom-Courses.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/osmb/boater-info/Pages/Boater-Education-Cards.aspx

